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Week 2 Term 2 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing support. As already stated, this is an unprecedented 

event and we are all navigating our way through it the best we can. Our main aim at the moment is to ensure continuity of 

learning for students at home and at school, whilst maintaining a safe and healthy work environment for all. 

As has been the case since this crisis began, we are providing ongoing supervision of learning for students who need to 

attend. For weeks 1 and 2 of this term parents have been encouraged to keep their children at home. Even so, we have 

now reached an attendance rate of 30% of our enrolment. 

Throughout the staged return to school, which is due to commence next week, we have been encouraged to return 25% of 

our student enrolment on any given day. Considering we are already in excess of this number we are now in the situation 

where we could have 50% or more of our students return. It is important to note that while we love seeing our students 

parents and carers are advised that we will now not be able to meet the social distancing recommendations of only having 

10 students in a classroom.  

In order to staff the smaller groups and provide the safest model of learning for all, we are asking, where possible, for 

students to access their day of on-site learning and continue to learn from home for the rest of the week until further 

notice. We anticipate this will be for at least two weeks. We will continue to provide ongoing supervision of all students in 

attendance. 

Maintaining the health and wellbeing of our staff, students and school community is of utmost importance. A phased 

approach will mean there are a smaller number of students at school each day, providing more space to spread out. It also 

helps to balance the varied needs of students and staff, their families, personal circumstances and workplaces. The 

flexibility of the approach means we can also respond quickly to any new spikes in the spread of COVID-19. 

The Week 3 packages of work have been posted to families. In this package you will find information regarding your child’s 

allocated ‘House Day’, the teacher and the classroom they will be in. There is a possibility that the allocated teacher and  

 

FROM THE 

Deputies  



 2 

classroom may now change on any given day depending on the number of students in attendance. It is not compulsory for 

students to attend on their day, this is a parental decision. If students do attend please ensure they bring their work 

package with them to school.  

Please remember that allocated days for weeks 3 and 4 are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advice for school canteens 

As students begin to return to school the Department of Education has advised that school canteens can open at the 

discretion of the Principal. To comply with these guidelines all other non – essential visitors at the school, which includes 

volunteers for the canteen, are still unable to attend. The school canteen will be open to take online orders only from 

Monday 11 May with measures in place to ensure distancing recommendations. 

 

Information Regarding Work Packages 

Students are asked to return all unmarked work packages on their allocated ‘House Day’ each week. Work packages for 

week 4 will be distributed to students on their ‘House Day’ during week 3 and so on. If your child will not be attending 

school, please make contact with your classroom teacher to organise the collection of the next package of work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Terrie Kay     Grant Scarborough     Sara Spinks 

Principal     Deputy Principal     Deputy Principal 

Day Students Attending 

Monday Students in FARRER 

Tuesday Students in MACARTHUR 

Wednesday Students in PARKES 

Thursday Students in WENTWORTH 
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The Resilience Project is a program to support the wellbeing of students and their families. At Tamworth 

West PS we had planned to implement this program into our classrooms this year, however, due to recent 

circumstances the in class version was put on hold. Now something exciting has happened! The            

Resilience Project has launched TRP @ Home . This is a fabulous resource for students and their families to 

utilise during this unprecedented time. I encourage you to click the link, have a look around!                   

TRP @ Home       Take Care and Stay Safe! 

 
 

https://theresilienceproject.com.au/at-home/
https://theresilienceproject.com.au/at-home/
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P&C News 
 
The P&C Committee would just like 
to wish all of the Mums, 
grandmothers and carers out there a 
very happy Mother’s Day.  Whilst COVID-19 has put a 
stop to our yearly Mother’s Day stall, I am sure that 
you will all be very spoilt, and deservedly so. 
 
When all of this ends, our committee will again be full 
of enthusiasm with our fundraising efforts. 
 
Stay safe everyone. 
 
 
Jacki Galvin 
P&C President 


